## TOWN OF ANTRIM

## P. O. Box 248

## Antrim, NH 03440

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES October 14, 1986

The weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30 PM. Attending were Rachel Reinstein, John Jones and Keith Boatright.

Mr. Boatright presented a motion for the Board to convene in Executive Session to interview a prospective Town employee. The motion was seconded by Ms. Reinstein. A roll call vote was taken: Ms. Reinstein, Mr. Jones and Mr. Boatright voting yes.

An interview was conducted in Executive Session. No decisions were reached.

The Board reconvened in open session at 7:50 PM

A building permit for Mrs Ross was approved pending receipt of the energy compliance certificate or telephone notification of compliance from the State Public Utilities Commission.

A building permit submitted by Mr. Harry Page for renovation of a house on Gregg Lake Road was approved.

Ms. Kristi Weigant requested information regarding the town tax rate, cost of landfill operation and snow removal. Available information was provided.

The Board approved a request by the Goodell Division of Chicago Cutlery to rent the Town Hall October 23 and 24 for an employee workshop. A rental cost of \$50.00 per day was established.

There being no more business before the Board and it being noted that the Red Sox baseball game was in progress, the Board adjourned.